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Election Month 
 

From Marla Belzowski 
 

Remember this month is our 

election month.  Please remember to attend the general 

membership meeting and vote!.  See the bio’s for all the 

candidates in the following pages. 

 

Brags O’Plenty 
 

From Marla Belzowski 
 

The LegendHold Clan has been rather 

busy.  At the Detroit Shetland 

Sheepdog Herding Trials October 8 

and 9, we finished up 4 herding tested 

titles. 

 

“London” – LegendHold The Leaky 

Cauldron CD, PT, finished his PT title. 

 

“Birgit” – LegendHold Pilgrim’s Chorus CD, HT, RN; 

“Seeker” LegendHold Golden Snitch HT; and “Rapunzel” – 

Earthstar’s Tangled at LegendHold RN, HT all finished 

their HT titles.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then at the YABTC Rally Trials, “So’Lar” – LegendHold 

Solar Eclipse picked up two legs towards her RN title, with 

a 4th place – 97  (in a three way tie by time) and a 2nd place 

-98 (won the tie by time)  placement to boot. 

 

So’Lar will be 

looking for another 

show soon to finish 

up her RN by the end 

of the year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Chris and Maria Gesing 
 

Kelvington Mister McDreamie 

“Dreamer” earned his first two 

legs in Standard Novice 

Preferred and his first two legs 

in JWW Novice Preferred under 

Judge Lisa M. Rieves at the 

Youngstown All-Breed Training 

Club Agility Trials, October 3 & 

4, 2015.  This was both Chris’ 

and Dreamer’s first Agility 

Trial. 
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S’More Brags 

 

From Sandy Irish 
 

The Irish sheltie boys, Sam and Tag, each earned a title at 

our October agility trial.  Tag got his Open Standard 

Preferred title and Sam got his Open Jumpers Preferred 

title.  They are pictured here "celebrating" - Sam (left) and 

Tag (right).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We wish to thank Rae and Bill Reinhart and Thursday night 

team teachers for all their help in getting us prepared.  Now 

on to Excellent level! 

 

 

From Bob Samios 

 

Watson earned his Open Standard Agility title at the 

Tamarack Lake Agility trial on July 26, 2015. At the 

Golden Retriever Club of Columbus trial on September 28, 

he qualified for his Open Jumpers title. At our YABTC 

agility trial this weekend, he passed his first two Excellent 

Jumpers courses and also earned his second Open FAST 

ribbon. 

 

Watson also earned his Agility Excellent Jumpers title at the 

Clarion Canine Obedience Club trial on October 30 with a 

1st Place ribbon.  

 

 

 

From Debbie Harper 

 

 
 

Enthralling’s Hannah Montana  CD,BN,RA,OA,OAJ,NF  

(Miley) earned the second and third legs of her Excellent 

Rally title at the YABTC Rally Trials on October 23 . She 

also earned  her Excellent Agility Jumper title with a first 

place at the YABTC Agility Trial on October 4. Thanks for 

reading about our brags. Debbie Harper 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you have a brag, an article, know 

of something happening in the area or 

a great photo to share? 

 

Send it to the Newsletter! 

 

LegendHold@johnstown.net 

 

Deadline is roughly the 25
th
 of each 

month, but if you get it to me before 

the 1
st
 of each  month, I can 

sometimes squeeze it in! 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCNDWla2z-MgCFQh4JgodfKcK3Q&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcliparts.co%2Fs-more-clip-art&bvm=bv.106674449,d.dmo&psig=AFQjCNFUjKLRbG1bk2dO-Nrt_coWFKxXwg&ust=1446782581612241
mailto:LegendHold@johnstown.net
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A Special Brag 

 

From Laura Bell 

 
I wanted to send in this picture for the November YABTC 

newsletter if there's still room. It's kind of long... 

 

My 3 year old Aussie, Bell's Slice of Countrywoods, was 

entered in the October Agility Trial hosted at the club.  

 

She competed in two Novice classes on both Saturday and 

Sunday and brought home a 1st place ribbon in Fast, a 2nd 

in Standard and a 2nd in Jumpers With Weaves. She almost 

qualified in her forth run of the trial, but a foot came down 

too early on the broad jump and NQ'd her. Had she gotten 

that run, she would have earned her Novice Standard agility 

title, the first agility title for either of us. Before we left the 

ring we were given the bar from the last jump and later a 

giant stuffed bone toy.  

 

Yvette Shipman and CSPN teamed up and gave me Slice's 

pictures for the weekend. I can't begin to say how much all 

that meant to me. Slice was diagnosed with lymphoma in 

July, and despite our attempts to prolong her life with 

chemotherapy the cancer just keeps coming back. We're not 

done fighting yet, but it does appear that this is something 

that won't be beat.  

 

We've only been 

coming to the 

club for about a 

year and a half 

now, but the 

support and 

encouragement 

the members and 

have shown us has been something special and I can't begin 

to say how appreciated it is. Thank you for a memorable 

weekend! 

Recipes from the Show 
From Marla Belzowski 
 
Back by popular demand….here is the recipe 

for Broccoli Salad everyone has been asking 

about. 

 

 

Broccoli Salad 

(Makes about 14 - servings) 

 

Dressing:  

3/4 cup light brown sugar 

1/4 cup Raspberry Wine Vinegar (Maitre Jacques) 

1-1/4 cup mayonnaise 

 

Shake up the dressing and let sit overnight in a container to 

melt out the sugar, If the dressing is too thick add a little 

more vinegar.  Add last to prevent sogginess in the salad. 

In a large bowl, cut up 4 large stalks of broccoli flowerets 

off the stems (about 6-7 cups)  

 

Add one, 8 ounce bag of fancy shredded sharp cheddar 

cheese. 

 

Add one, 5 ounce bag of Craisins (any infused flavor will 

also work) 

 

Add ½, of an 8 ounce bag of roasted, lightly salted 

sunflower seeds 

 

Add ½ of a 6 ounce bag of shelled pistachios 

 

Add ½ pound of crisped bacon 

 

Add the broccoli and cheese to a large bowl.  This can be 

stored overnight.  Add the remaining dry ingredients just 

before serving to prevent sogginess.  Add dressing and toss 

the salad until lightly coated in dressing just before serving.   

 

Can keep up to 3 days refrigerated, but nuts will get a little 

soggy. 
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Nationals, Here I Come!   

By Lisa Sangregorio 

 

 
 

I’ve been home for a week and the buzz has just 

started to wear off.  It was my first trip to the DPCA 

nationals.  

 

My little Jolie (Dancing Star’s Once Upon a Dream) 

was nominated for the futurity competition and I was 

filled with anticipation and excitement as I hopped 

into the car after school and took the long rainy drive 

to Lancaster Pa.  

 

Being in the ring with some of the best handlers in the 

game was surreal.  I looked around at the remarkable 

depth of quality I was seeing in our breed and was 

simply delighted. I had absolutely no expectations for 

this endeavor.  I was just excited to participate, so 

when our judge, Mrs. Jocelyn Mullins, an owner 

handler herself, allowed us to make the cut, I was 

ecstatic!    

 

 I had a great experience at our nationals, meeting 

exceptional breeders, judges, and Doberman fanciers.   

 

The passion for our breed was evident, especially in 

our new club president who took the time to introduce 

himself and chat with practically everyone.  If you 

have never had the chance to go to your club’s 

nationals I highly recommend you do so.  

 

I had the opportunity to meet my girl’s sire in person 

and several of her relatives.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jolie’s breeder, Liz Gentile, organized a dinner with 

all of the owners of her litter, which included a few 

Canadian friends.  I learned so much!    

 

 

The breed specific vendors were amazing!  The 

decorations, prizes, and events were great!  I had 

thought this was going to be a once in a lifetime 

experience until they announced next’s years national 

was going to be in Chicago. Don’t I have a son living 

there?  

 

 Hmmmm….  
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Election Bio’s for our 

Candidates 
 

President - Bio Perri Graf  

(incumbent President) 

            
 Perri has been an active member of YABTC since 1987.  

Since 1992, she has served on the Board of Directors before 

becoming President of YABTC.  Perri also has been a 

member of Penn-Ohio Newfoundland Club and the 

Newfoundland Club of America.  She has actively 

participated in PONC and has served several years on their 

Board of Directors and currently the Vice-President.    

 

She has helped instruct and assisted in classes in Puppy and 

Beginners classes and also is a CGC evaluator for AKC.  

She has been editor and publisher of the clubs newsletter 

“Wags-n Tales” and has served as Match Secretary for 

obedience for the club.  She has been instrumental in many 

of the seminars that YABTC has put on not only dong the 

promotion and registration but also feeding the seminar 

participants. Perri has served as past tabulations chair for 

the obedience trials, kitchen duties and continues to do 

judges hospitality.  When no one else has stepped up to the 

plate, she has always taken on the jobs that no one else will 

do.  During the agility trials she has made sure that there is 

enough food and drinks for the participants.  She has help 

steward at matches and shows plus helped with the club’s 

public education mission at local schools.  She has shown 

and titled in obedience, rally and conformation and taken 

part in the agility classes. She is especially proud to have 

bred and owner handled several Newfoundlands to their 

championships and working towards other working titles.  

 

Perri currently teaches at Howland High School in the 

Family and Consumer Sciences Program and has completed 

her master in Instructional Technology through Kent State 

University.  Jerry her husband and Nick, Shannon, and 

Mitchell have also helped at various functions of the club.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bio for Lisa Sangregorio 

(Incumbent Board member) 

 

     I have been an active member of Youngstown All 

Breed Training Club for 5 years, having served on the board 

for the past year.  I have helped with all the obedience trials, 

puppy matches, and served on the policy committee during 

that time.  I train my three dobermans, Breaker, Stormy, and 

Jolie, here in conformation, agility and obedience.  I enjoy 

teaching Puppy, Beginners I, and Beginners II or a regular 

basis to new students and club members.  

 

     Teaching is a passion of mine.  I have been employed for 

the past 11 years at Sharon City Schools where I teach first 

graders at CM Musser Elementary.   I spent the 10 years 

prior to that teaching at Notre Dame School in Hermitage.  I 

graduated from Westminster College with a degree in 

Education and Sociology, and have my Masters from 

Wilkes University. 

 

     I am a newly inducted member of the Doberman Pincher 

Club of America where I am looking forward to taking on 

an active role.  I volunteer with SOS, a search and rescue 

organization, hiding in the woods, while I wait to be 

“rescued”. My husband Jeffrey, supports all that I do here at 

the club and I am very thankful for that.  My kiddos, 

Brittani and Anthony have moved away this year to New 

York and Chicago so the club has been my family away 

from home. I have enjoyed serving the club on the board of 

directors and hope to do so in the future!   

 

Recording Secretary--Debbie Harper 

(Incumbent Recording Secretary) 

 

My husband Don and I live in Cortland. We have owned 

Shelties for approximately 30 years. We have two sons and 

a granddaughter. I earned a B.S. in Medical Technology 

from Bowling Green State University and am employed as a 

Medical Technologist in computer support in the laboratory 

at Mercy Youngstown Hospital (St. Elizabeth).   

 

I joined YABTC in 1999 and was a member of the board in 

2002.  Two years later I was elected to the position of 

Recording Secretary and have held that office from 2004--

2015. I enjoy doing agility, rally and obedience with my 

Shelties.  

 

 Other things that I have enjoyed doing at YABTC are:  

Teaching and assisting in agility classes 

Serving as agility trial chair and co-chair of agility run thrus  

Serving on the Agility Trial, Agility Training and Finance 

Committees,  Working at the agility and obedience trials  

Organizing the YABTC Cook Book, Nominations Chair 

and Committee , and Lee Jackson Award Committee 

 

I would like to continue to hold the position of YABTC’s 

Recording Secretary for 2016. 
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Treasurer -- Stacy Judge 

 (Incumbent Treasurer) 

 

I have an English Cocker Spaniel, named Cassidy.  She has 

competed in Conformation, Obedience, Rally & Agility.  I 

also have a rescue Yorkie mix named Trixie who is 

competing in agility. 

  

I have been active at the Club by working on the newsletter 

and Website, stewarding at run thrus and trials, taking a seat 

on the Finance & Agility Trial Committees, being one of 

our two agility trial secretaries, and serving on the Board.   I 

graduated from Kent State, where I concentrated on 

Business Management, Accounting, and Finance.  I am 

currently working in the Development Department at the 

Rescue Mission of the Mahoning Valley. It has been an 

honor to serve on the Board, and I hope that you will 

consider me once again.   

 
Vice President - Bio for Lori Baker 

(Incumbent Vice President) 

 

I have been a member of Youngstown All Breed Training 

Club since March of 2000 and have been on the board for 

several years now, first as a board member and for the past 

few years serving as Vice President.  I have three 

Bullmastiffs – Bailey, Ralphie and Wrigley, that I train and 

show in Conformation, Obedience and Rally.  I am 

currently the Rally Trial Chairman and usually serve as 

Chief Ring Steward for our trials. 

 

Besides YABTC I am a member of the American 

Bullmastiff Association; President of the Great Lakes 

Bullmastiff Association and members of the Midwest 

Bullmastiff Fanciers and Sunshine State Bullmastiff Club.   

I have served these clubs in a variety of ways – show 

chairman, newsletter editor, board member, trophy 

chairman, webmaster and many other duties. 

 

I graduated from Youngstown State University with a 

Bachelor’s Degree in Mathmatics and minor in Chemistry.  

I work for Trumbull County as a Chemist at the wastewater 

treatment plant in Howland.  I have lived in the 

Youngstown area all of my life. 

 

I would be proud to continue to serve the members of 

Youngstown All Breed Training Club in the role of Vice 

President.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Corresponding Secretary - Bio for Mary Mignogna 

(Incumbent Corresponding Secretary) 

 

 I have been a member of YABTC since July of 

2005.  Since that time, I have stewarded agility trials, 

obedience trials, & rally trials, teach & assist Rally Intro, 

Rally Advanced, Puppy & Beginner I classes, have been the 

Registrar for Rally & Obedience classes, previously served 

on the Board before a year hiatis, am a Canine Good Citizen 

Evaluator through AKC, fill in for the Conformation run-

thrus, when needed, run the Rally run-thrus the first 

Tuesday of each month, and am the Obedience Trial Chair 

for our trials. 

 I am a member of the Akita Club of America, have 

helped our Midwest Akita Rescue Society in obtaining dogs 

from shelters in Ohio, and transporting them to their fosters, 

and am on the Akita Club of America Ways & Means, 

Versatility, and ROM Committees. 

 I am married and live in Austintown with my 

husband, Mike, and our 4 Akitas ~~ Rocky, who is 6-1/2 

years old; Mikki, who is 6 years old; Apollo, who is 2 years 

old; and Polli, who is 10 weeks old.   

 I am a legal assistant for a workers’ compensation 

law firm in Austintown for the last 19 years. 

 I have enjoyed my time at YABTC, the 

friends/peeps I have met who also have the same interests 

as me (our dogs), and look forward to many more years as a 

member of the Club.  It would be an honor to return as the 

Corresponding Secretary on our Board. 

 

Board Member - Bio for Sharon Phillips 

(Incumbent Boardmember) 

 

I first became interested in purebred dogs when my Father 

got rid of my pound puppy (which looking a photos I realize 

now was a Manchester Terrier). He wasn’t a registered dog, 

was somehow supposed to make it easier on me. That was a 

mistake. LOL, a big one. 

 

 From that point my allowance went towards those “How to 

Raise and Train” books that were common, and Dog World 

magazine. 

 

I read everything the library had to offer, both in the kids 

and adult sections. At 9 I announced I wanted a Saluki for 

my birthday. I got a poodle, just to shut me up I suspect. 

LOL. Then I got the training book“Training You to Train 

Your Dog” and then the clippers so I could groom my own 

dog. Sparky should have turned me off of dogs, he was one 

bad little poodle. He bit my brother 6 times in his 5 short 

years of life.  

 

Sparky never bit me, maybe he realized I was not afraid of 

him or maybe it was the training. 

 

Many years later I have had many breeds and dabbled in 

many venues with those dogs. I have put titles 
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on over 18 different dogs and 9 different breeds. Plus dogs I 

trained and never titled.  

 

I did Doberman, Whippet and Collie rescue for a number of 

years. Some of those dogs never left, some found homes. I 

have titled dogs in the Terrier, Sporting, Non Sporting and 

Hound groups. However most of my dogs have been from 

the Herding Group. Many of my dogs never saw the inside 

of the show ring. But I have enjoyed “showing off” those 

dogs that did. 

 

My first love is Obedience, but I admire any dog that loves 

his work. In the end when all is said and done and 

you have to say that last goodbye to a faithful friend, I don’t 

regret going to one more dog show. It’s one more 

walk in the woods, playtime in the yard, snuggle on the 

couch watching a movie I miss. 

 

THIS is why most of us have dogs. Who knows why dogs 

want to be with us, many times we are not worthy. 

 

If  re-elected I will try to serve with the best interest of the 

club and our companions in mind. 

 

Sharon Phillips, member since 2000 or 2001, I really can’t 

remember. 

 

 

Bio Elaine Shively – Board Member 

(Incumbent Board member) 

 

Elaine Shively has been an active member of 

Youngstown All-Breed Training Club (YABTC) for 

over twenty years. She has served as a board member 

for sixteen years and as recording secretary for five or 

six years. Elaine has chaired and has been a member 

of various committees for YABTC: Agility Trial, 

Policy, Auditing, Awards, Nominating, Lee Jackson 

Award, and the Good Sportsmanship Award. She has 

stewarded at obedience trials and done almost all jobs 

at agility trials. She has assisted with teaching 

obedience and agility classes.  

 

Elaine’s first dog was a border collie that faithfully 

followed her between her home and her grandfather’s 

farm. Elaine has owned and trained Shetland 

sheepdogs for over forty years. Elaine makes her 

home in Austintown with her two Shelties, Laurie and 

Jessie. She enjoys training in agility and in obedience, 

and recently in flyball. She also is an active member 

of the Three Rivers Shetland Sheepdog Club of 

Greater Pittsburgh. Elaine and her Shelties have 

earned titles in both agility and obedience.  

 

During the day Elaine coordinates Academic and 

Student Accessibility Services for Kent State 

University at Trumbull. She also teaches mathematics. 

Elaine earned Bachelor of Arts and Master of Science 

degrees in mathematics from Youngstown State 

University. Elaine loves to travel and has recently 

returned from a trip to Nova Scotia and 

Newfoundland. 

 

Elaine would like to continue to serve as a member of 

the board. She would like YABTC to continue to offer 

quality training in agility and in obedience. She would 

like to assist newcomers in the sport. Elaine would 

like to share the pleasures of owning a dog and to 

provide information about responsible dog ownership.  
 

Puppy Treats! 
 

Pumpkin/Banana & 

Turmeric Dog Biscuits 

 

Recipe 

 

1 Ripe Banana 

1/2 cup Pumpkin Purée (canned or fresh) 

Approx 2 cups Coconut Flour or Gram Flour 

2 Tablespoon Turmeric Powder 

1 Tablespoon Coconut Oil 

1 Teaspoon Freshly ground Black Pepper 

 

To make your own Pumpkin Puree: 

Cube peeled pumpkin and boil until soft then purée in 

blender. Then mix all the ingredients together in a 

large bowl (it's a bit messy until you get correct 

amount of flour) you may need a little more than 

listed.  

 

When happy with the consistency flour work surface 

and roll out to 1/4 inch thick then cut out biscuits 

place on baking sheet on parchment paper bake for 30-

40 minutes at 150 Celsius or gas mark 2 or 300 

Fahrenheit. Until biscuits are hard turn off oven allow 

biscuits to go cold in oven.  

 

Then let your doggies enjoy 
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Fredrick Stanley 

 

 

 

 

 

Training Director’s Corner 
 
Hey gang!  The year is winding-down… where 
did 2015 go?  
 
I know we always say this as the howliday 
season sets in…   
 
Speaking of the howlidays, remember to keep 
non-friendly foodstuffs away from Rover and 
Towser… remind your howliday visitors that your 
furkids may not have table scraps and under-the-
table hand-outs!   
 
The New Year looms… we will be needing Agility 
and Obedience instructors for 2016!   
 
PLEASE find time to help your club… I know 
many folks are a bit on the shy side and don’t feel 
comfortable teaching.  However, ASSISTING can 
be rewarding, and you can still hover in the 
background and help the instructor by helping 
along the sidelines.   
 
You don’t know how much you help your 
instructor by fielding questions, checking collars 
and leads, taking attendance, setting-up 
equipment, yadda, yadda, yadda!   
 
Instructors really do appreciate any help they get, 
and you will get a feel for the teaching methods 
of many instructors.  This is a way to get your feet 
wet and move on to bigger things… or even stay 
put as an assistant.  YOU are most valuable, and 
you do get reductions of your yearly dues by 
helping! 
 

2016… do you know your goals for the new 
year?   
 
Did/Will you meet your goals for 2015?  The only 
way you will know, is if you set a goal for your 
team…   
 
Get that JWW?  TDX?  UD?  RATO?  Know what 
you want to get out of the year, and FOCUS! 
 
The Annual Conformation Class has been 
approved by the club board, and will start 
January 10th, 2016.  The popular 8 week course 
taught by Susan Fithian will culminate in the 
YABTC Sanctioned Puppy Match, March 6th, 
2016.   
 
Each puppy entered will receive a free entry in 
the puppy match.  Sign-up with Susan at your 
convenience, $100/non-members, and 
$50/members.  There will NOT be public breed 
ring run-thrus after each class, like in previous 
years. 
 
Lastly,  please feel free to come train at the 
building, either in classes, or using the free ring, 
whenever the building is open.  Please wear 
comfortable, sensible shoes… but please don’t 
go barefoot!   
 
It’s just not safe… we’re continually working on 
the building, obedience and agility equipment is 
constantly used, ring gating is always set up… 
and wooden things splinter, metal things can 
leave shavings.   
 
So, be safe, and wear appropriate footgear!  
Plus, barefooting it kinda looks bad to the public 
and is not very sanitary.  Registrar and 
Instructors please remind new students that flip-
flops, or similar loose footwear is not acceptable 
for classes.   
 
After the first class, inappropriate footgear 
wearers will have to sit ringside, if they cannot 
change to better shoes. 
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November  
 

2           Board Meeting    7 PM 
     YABTC Building 

 

14-15   Strategies for Fun in the Ring Seminar 7AM – 5PM 
               YABTC Building 

 

16           Membership Meeting & Elections 7PM 
     YABTC Building 

 

26-27  Thanksgiving Holiday – No Classes 

 

28-29  Agility Trial    7AM  - 5PM 
Niles Wellness Center 

 

 

December 
 

7          Board Meeting    7 PM 
     YABTC Building 

 

 

           24-25        Christmas Holiday – No Classes 

 
Sunday 27 December -Club Christmas Party 

  4 PM at the The Fifth Season Banquet Center, Mineral Ridge 

 

                       See details on the next page 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Up-Coming YABTC Events 

EventsMeetingsActivities 
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Annual Club Christmas Party! 

 
Please join us for as we celebrate another year of training and trialing.  

 

Holiday Dinner will be held at The Fifth Season Banquet Center, Mineral Ridge on SUNDAY December 27, 

2015. 
 

Cost of the meal will be $25.00 for each person.  Doors will open at 4 pm and Dinner will be served at 4:30 pm. 

In order to have a proper head count, everyone attending must present a dinner ticket at the door.  Instructor or 

assistant?  The meal is on YABTC, but we still need you to turn in a form.   

 

Deadline for reservations is Dec. 20th.  Contact Mary Mignogna at 

mimarakitas@gmail.com or download the form (Coming Soon)  from the 

www.YABTC.org  website.  

 

Menu will be:  

Chicken Francaise 

Broiled cod with a lemon sherry wine sauce 

Stuffed shells 

Scallion rice pilaf 

Green and yellow beans with baby carrots 

Assorted dinner roll 

Coffee and tea 

 

Bring a gift for a regular raffle and if you want to do the White Elephant raffle bring one for that one also!  

 

Good Sportmanship Award: 
 

At the Holiday dinner the Good Sportsmanship Award will be present to a member that has demonstrated what 

makes up a good sportsmanship. 

 

Nominations from the membership will be available during training classes and at the November meeting. 

 

Nomination criteria: 

 

The nominee has provided YABTC with at least five (5) years of dedication and unselfish service to the club. 

(Example: Volunteering for the club for YABTC events or serving on YABTC committees)  

The nominee must be in good standing with YABTC.  

The nominee practices/practiced fair and good sportsmanlike conduct while exhibiting dogs. And at all times 

during the shows/canine events.  

A general willingness to help and educate others, especially novices, in a friendly manner. 

Promotes responsible ownership of dogs.  

Or provides a valuable community service with their dog(s).   

Or has been actively volunteering in breed rescue.   

 
 
 

mailto:mimarakitas@gmail.com
http://www.yabtc.org/
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YYOOUUNNGGSSTTOOWWNN  AALLLL  BBRREEEEDD  TTRRAAIINNIINNGG  CCLLUUBB,,  IINNCC..  
1133221100  MMAAHHOONNIINNGG  AAVVEE..  PP  OO  BBOOXX  339977,,  NNOORRTTHH  JJAACCKKSSOONN,,  OOHH  4444445511--00339977  

LLIICCEENNSSEEDD  BBYY  TTHHEE  AAMMEERRIICCAANN  KKEENNNNEELL  CCLLUUBB//  EESSTT..  IINN  11995533  

VVIISSIITT  UUSS  AATT  WWWWWW..YYAABBTTCC..CCOOMM    
 

 
Classes  Days  Times Dates Instructor  
Conformation Run-

Thrus 

Tues  6 pm  On – Going  Lisa Walters 

Rally Run Thrus  First Tue  6 pm  Nov 3 

Dec 1   

Mary Mignogna 

Obed Run Thrus Tues 6 pm  2
nd

 Tues – Utility, Open, Novice 

3
rd

 Tues – Beg. Novice, Novice 

4
th

 Tues – Novice, Open Utility  

Kim Burrier 

Novice Class  Tues  7:05 pm On – Going  Tammy Hunt 

Beg. Rally Tues  8:10 pm  Oct  13   Kim B. 

Beg. Novice  

(was PreNovice)  

Wed  6 pm  On – going  Cindy Rhine 

Grad Novice  

(was pre Open)  

Wed  6 pm  On – going Kim Burrier 

Open Class Wed  7:05 pm On – going Dale Burrier 

Beg 2 Obed  Wed  6 pm Oct  21 Sharon P 

Beg 1 Obed Wed  7:05 pm Oct  28  Deanna H. 

Puppy Class Wed  8:10 pm  Nov 4 Marla B/Kim S. 

Utility Class Wed  8:10 pm  On – going Jeff Showman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2015 YABTC – 2
nd

 half 

 Obedience, Conformation and Rally Schedule 

http://www.yabtc.com/
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Agility Practice 
If you are a club member, you are welcome to practice agility on Sundays from 8:00 a.m. until noon on the weeks that we 

have agility class.  There is no fee and there are experienced handlers available to answer any questions you may have. 

 

Note:  There is no agility practice November 15 because of our obedience seminar. 

Note:  There is no agility practice November 29 because of our agility trial. 
 

Agility classes for the last session of 2015 
For club members, most agility classes are $24 for an 8 week class.   Intro and Beginner classes are $50. 

** Checks must be received by the registrar at least two weeks in advance to reserve a spot in class. ** 

For registration and questions about agility classes contact JoAnn Fedyski at  dodgem2@neo.rr.com 

 

 

 

  

Agility Classes --  2015 
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